Neil E. Taylor

1016 Wilson Avenue

Kitchener, Ontario

N2C 1J3
TEL. (519) 893-6469
November 21st, 2013
(Via e-mail)

Without Prejudice

Attention: Christopher Gosslin,

Manager of Environmental Planning,

Planning, Housing, and Community Services Department, Regional Municipality of Waterloo
Kitchener, Ontario,

N2G 4J3.

Re. 
South Kitchener Transportation Corridor, and


River Road Extension Class EA

Dear Mr. Gosslin:
At the Public Consultation Centre, October 1, 2013, I understood you to say that that the boundaries of ESPA # 27 (Hidden Valley) remain the same in spite of recommendations made by EEAC some 10 years ago.  In this regard, I seek answers to the following questions.
1. Why have the boundaries not been officially designated appropriate to the recommendations?

2. When will the proper boundaries be officially become official?

3. Do the boundaries include within them 100% of the Provincially Significant Wetlands (PSWs)?

4. Do the boundaries include within them the Regulated Area for the Jefferson Salamander?

On a different subject, but on a related topic, I am concerned with Species At Risk in the same area.  As you are aware, at the PUBLIC CONSULTATION CENTRE #2, January 19, 2005, Regional Staff presented to the public a panel which contained the following information.
Key Natural Heritage Conclusions:

1. no fish habitat in creeks

2. 25 vegetation communities / 344 plant types

3. 111 bird species / 28 mammal species / 17 reptile & amphibian species

4. no vulnerable, threatened or endangered species found

5. outstanding woodland quality

6. many signs of human intrusion
As you are also aware, I challenged points # 2 and 3.  In fact, I asserted that this was misinformation.  The gross errors that I found in the  Natural Heritage Study, LGL Ltd., August 2005, prompted further studies re. Jefferson Salamander in 2007.   This species, as I had already believed to be there was confirmed.
In a July 21, 2011, letter, Mr. Cheater wrote me stating, “The field work for threatened and endangered species for phase 2 of the Class EA is, at this time, complete.”  Yet I learned at the Public Consultation Centre, October 1, 2013, that in addition to the threatened Jefferson Salamander, at least another 10 species at risk had been discovered during Phase 3 that should have been identified much earlier.  I have asked Mr. Cheater to provide me with a precise list of Species At Risk.  With respect to the boundaries of ESPA 27, and nearby ESPAs, how are EEAC and Regional Staff requiring all of the regulations pertinent to each of these species pursuant to the Endangered Species Act, 2007, ONTARIO REGULATION 242/08 to be observed as protective measures through such a boundary?
I ask that this letter be circulated to all member of EEAC and be an agenda item at the next meeting of the committee.  I would be pleased to attend such a meeting to elaborate on these concerns.  In any event, I look forward to your response to my concerns.
Respectfully submitted,
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Neil E. Taylor
C.c.

Mrs. Jean Haalboom, Councillor, Region of Waterloo and Project Team Member

Mr. John Gazzola, Councillor, City of Kitchener and Project Team Member

Mr. Barry Vrbanovic, City of Kitchener and Project Team Member

Ms. Claudette Millar, Councillor, Region of Waterloo

Ms. Jane Mitchell, Councillor, Region of Waterloo

Mr. Les Armstrong, Councillor, Region of Waterloo

Mr. Jim Wideman, Councillor, Region of Waterloo

Mr. Carl Zehr, Councillor, Region of Waterloo

Mr. Geoff Lorentz, Councillor, Region of Waterloo

Mr. Doug Craig, Councillor, Region of Waterloo

Mr. Sean Strickland, Councillor, Region of Waterloo

Mr. Rob Deutschmann, Councillor, Region of Waterloo

Mr. Ross Kelterborn, Councillor, Region of Waterloo

Mr. Tom Galloway, Councillor, Region of Waterloo

Ms. Brenda Halloran, Councillor, Region of Waterloo

Mr. Ken Seiling, Chair, Region of Waterloo

Ms. Jane Brewer, Councillor, Region of Waterloo

Mr. Todd Cowan, Councillor, Region of Waterloo
Hon. Hon Kathleen O. Wynne, Premier of Ontario,

Hon Michael Gravelle, MPP, Minister of Natural Resources

Hon James J. Bradley , MPP, Minister of the Environment

Mr. Michael Harris, MPP

Hon. John Milloy, MPP

Mr. Ken Seiling, Regional Chair

Ms. Virginia West, Deputy Minister

Mr. Gord Miller, Environmental Commissioner of Ontario

Mr. André Marin: The Ombudsman

Dr. Ann Cavoukian, Information and Privacy Commissioner of Ontario
Mr. Howard Hampton, MPP, Critic, Natural Resources

Mr. Jerry J. Ouellette, MPP, Critic, Natural Resources

Other interested and concerned citizens.
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